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AMERICAN COLLEGE OF NURSE-MIDWIVES URGES PASSAGE OF  
THE MIDWIFERY MODERNIZATION ACT 

 
SILVER SPRING, MD - On the occasion of its 55th Annual Meeting, the American College of Nurse-
Midwives (ACNM) wishes to commend New York state lawmakers who are poised to pass vital 
legislation which will increase access to high-quality maternity and primary health care services as 
well as provider choice for women and their families.  
  
The Midwifery Modernization Act (Senate Bill 5007/Assembly Bill 8117) eliminates a substantial 
barrier to midwifery practice—the requirement that a physician or hospital sign a contractual 
agreement with a midwife. ACNM holds the position that requiring signed collaborative agreements 
interferes with safe, effective coordination of care. (1) 
 
Repealing the written practice agreement requirement will expand consumer access to health care, 
particularly in areas of the state experiencing a shortage of women’s health care providers. ACNM 
strongly supports the principle of seamless access to appropriate levels of care within a comprehensive 
health care system. 
 
New York licensed midwives are nationally certified licensed independent practitioners who provide 
maternal, gynecologic, and primary women’s health care. They are obligated to practice in accordance 
with the Standards for the Practice of Midwifery which include independent midwifery care and 
mechanisms for consultation, collaboration, and transfer of care when needed. This also reflects 
current New York law and the most recent ACNM/ACOG Joint Statement of Practice Relations 
between Obstetrician-Gynecologists and Certified Nurse-Midwives/Certified Midwives. (2) 
 
ACNM is the national professional organization representing the interests of certified nurse-midwives 
(CNM®) and certified midwives (CM®). Each New York licensed midwife holds one of these 
credentials. 

### 
 
For more information, please contact Yolanda Landon, ACNM Communications Manager at 
(240) 485-1822 or via e-mail at ylandon@acnm.org.   
 
With roots dating to 1929, the American College of Nurse-Midwives is the oldest women's health care association in the U.S.  ACNM's mission is to 
promote the health and well-being of women and newborns within their families and communities through the development and support of the profession 
of midwifery as practiced by certified nurse-midwives and certified midwives.  Midwives believe every individual has the right to safe, satisfying health 
care with respect for human dignity and cultural variations.  More information about ACNM can be found at www.midwife.org. 
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